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MEMORANDUM   

 

TO:    The Honorable Phil Mendelson 

   Chairman, Council of the District of Columbia 

 

FROM:    Glen Lee 

   Chief Financial Officer 

 

DATE:    March 19, 2025 

  

SUBJECT:  Fiscal Impact Statement – Living Donor Protection Amendment Act of 

2025 

 

REFERENCE:  B26-22, or Draft Committee Print as provided to the Office of Revenue 

Analysis on March 17, 2025 

 
 
Conclusion 
 
Funds are sufficient in the fiscal year 2025 through fiscal year 2028 budget and financial plan to 
implement the bill.  
 
Background 
 
The amends District law1 to define a “living donor” as an individual who donates all or part of an 
organ or tissue and who is not deceased.  The bill further prohibits a company providing life 
insurance, disability insurance, or long-term care insurance from denying coverage, refusing to issue 
a policy, or determining a price or term for coverage based solely on a person’s status as a living 
donor.   This provision would apply to policies issued after January 1, 2026. 
 
Financial Plan Impact 
 
Funds are sufficient in the fiscal year 2025 through fiscal year 2028 budget and financial plan to 
implement the bill.   The Department of Insurance, Securities and Banking regulates insurers doing 
business in the District and does not require any new regulatory resources due to the changes in the 
bill.  

 
1 By amending The Insurance Trade and Economic Development Amendment Act of 2000, effective April 3, 
2001 (D.C. Law 13-265; D.C. Official Code § 31-2231.01 et seq.)  


